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April 14, 2015
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
The attached use agreement with the City of Bellevue would authorize King County to use space in the City of Bellevue leased facility located at 1309 114th Avenue S.E., Bellevue, WA, for conducting King County District Court services.  District Court is expected to move into the new location in mid-June 2015.
This use agreement allows King County District Court to continue to provide municipal court services to Bellevue in a new location under terms consistent with the prior use agreement for the current location.  The move is necessary due to an aging building in District Court’s current location and Bellevue’s need to vacate the building to accommodate the Sound Transit rail project.  Continuing to provide services to Bellevue builds on the successful provision of court services for cities and unincorporated County residents.  There is a nominal increase in maintenance costs because the new facility has a higher level of security due to more cameras and a shift to key card access.
Maintaining city partners in the District Court system is consistent with the goals of the King County Strategic Plan Financial Stewardship Strategy 1.b, “Work with cities to identify opportunities to provide services more efficiently, such as contracting.”  Additionally, maintaining the service agreement with Bellevue supports District Court’s mission to be the preferred forum in King County for the resolution of all cases of limited jurisdiction.  
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This legislation will provide for continued partnership between King County District Court and the City of Bellevue through 2021, and potentially longer at an improved facility.   

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Anthony Wright, Director, Facilities Management Division, Department of Executive Services, at 206-477-9365. 

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office, KCEO
Diane Carlson, Regional Initiatives Director, KCEO


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


Caroline Whalen, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive 
    Services (DES) 


Anthony Wright, Director, Facilities Management Division, DES
The Honorable Donna Tucker, Presiding Judge, King County District Court
